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                                     N GAUGE SOCIETY    

    Wrexham Area Group Newsletter No.2




 
      Chairman -      Pete Jones.








         Treasurer –   Barry Parker Twist 






        
 Secretary –  Ian Coe
Meeting held Wednesday 26th May 2010
at Maesgwyn Community Centre, Wrexham
Our second meeting saw eight members present and Ian suggested that we should complete our ‘official’ business first and talk and play trains afterwards.
In no particular order the attendees were:- Glyn Jones, Roger Smith, Pete Jones, Barry Parker-Twist, Roland Lewis, Kevin Woolmore, John Edwards and Ian Coe. 
Ian had drawn up a short agenda to ensure all relevant matters were covered and we proceeded to discuss these. The hall at Maesgwyn without the use of the kitchen will probably cost us £14 per session although we are still to receive a bill for the first meeting owing to the hall secretary being away on holiday. Were we happy with the venue? The answer was a guarded “yes” – apparently it has been known for local youths to cause a bit of aggravation in the past. We decided we would book the hall for 12 months with the proviso that we would seek an alternative venue if our meetings are disrupted in any way. (The North Wales Group’s venue at Llandudno Junction was also notorious for trouble makers with windows being broken, doors smashed and lead stolen from the roof but we had no trouble from them at our meetings – they did their damage whilst the hall was unoccupied).

We have agreed that, to keep costs down, no refreshments will be provided and members must make their own arrangements if they want a drink and a biscuit during the evening. Assuming the cost is £14 per session, we have settled on a fee of £3 per member for the evening. This will cover the hall hire as long as 5 members turn up. If we continue our present membership turnout, we should build up a cash reserve which should see us through lean times – alternatively we may reduce the fee in the future should numbers justify this. 
A bank account needs opening for the group and it was agreed that any cheques should bear the signatures of the Chairman and Treasurer. At this point, Ian called for volunteers for Treasurer and Chairman and was pleasantly surprised to find the posts filled without any arm twisting.
The Treasurer’s duties are to open a bank account, collect the subs for the evening and bank them. Also to pay the hall hire bills from the Council and produce an Income & Expenditure report annually. Barry volunteered for this post and duly collected our subs – as far as we know, he hasn’t gone on a cruise with them!

The Chairman/Group Leader’s duties are principally to open the meetings and to be the contact for the group in the Society Journal and on the website. Pete, who has already set up a web page for the group volunteered for this post.

The final “committee post” is Secretary, whose duties are to book the venue for the meetings, produce and despatch monthly newsletters and produce an agenda and minutes for the group’s annual general meeting. Ian has offered to take on this post initially unless and until someone else would like to do it.

It was agreed that a test track should be available at meetings for members to run items and we had two offers along these lines. Roland brought along a 4’ x 2’ ply board and Barry will bring along the prototype 4’ x 2’ expanded polystyrene board that was the forerunner of the Chester groups’ “Cragmill” layout. We will lay track at the next meeting and we have offers of Peco setrack, Minitrix track and Peco Streamline. We can use the experience gained of laying track and maybe ballasting it to build a proper layout – if we choose to take that route.

Pete had brought along a pack of Kato unitrack, which he duly set up. There was enough track to set up a large oval with a loop and we soon had trains running! John had brought along a Union Mills “Director” Class 4-4-0 D11/2 in LNER Apple Green livery. These Union Mills locos are tender driven and run beautifully. There is a warning from the manufacturers not to use feedback controllers with their locos but Ian is sure that his ex-LNWR G2 Class 0-8-0 has run on various layouts with and without feedback and does not appear to have suffered any damage.
John was interested to know whether the nameplates on these engines were cast or just painted on. The answer seems to be that they are not painted but are very thin nameplates (see pictures below)
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There was also plenty of modern image stock running on Pete’s track including the Dapol Wrexham & Shropshire set. Ian thinks that, between the Chester and Wrexham Area Groups, we own more of these trains than Arriva – or whoever runs them now!





Date of next meeting – Wednesday 30th June at 7:30 p.m.



















































































